
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We have come a long way Lendrum!!!  

After several years of construction, many projects have or will be wrapping up 
over the upcoming months.  Here are just a few items your friends and neighbours 
have lobbied for and will continue striving for to ensure Lendrum’s best interests 
are being addressed: 
 
LRT… Black Decorative Fencing, Chain & Ballard Fencing, 8’ Wooden Fence, Grey            
shale or rock bed, decorative etchings on barriers, Entrance Markers, tree reloca-
tion & replacement 
 
Dry Pond… Additional Trees & Plant life, Running Track, Shale Baseball Diamond, 
Portable Soccer Goals, Volleyball backstop Net System 
 
Neighbourhood Rehabilitation… Decorative Street Lighting, Sidewalk & Street 
replacement, Traffic Calming, Parking Deterrents 
 
Over the upcoming year many new projects will be addressed… U of A South Cam-
pus, EXPO 2017, General Programs, Hall and Park redevelopment to name just a 
few. Included in this newsletter is a Survey which addresses the last two items… 
your input is needed to assure our direction is in step with the wants and needs of 
the community.  (Hall Renovation & Community Needs Survey on pages 7-11) 
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Community League 
11335 – 57 Avenue, Edmonton 

T6H 0Z7 

Lendrum Living 

Turkey Trot... 
Many Lendrum residents & friends attended, enjoying the walk, ride or run on a 

perfect day, good company & good food, while enjoying the fresh air. 
The winner of the Turkey was Maddlin Barker  

Thanks to everyone for coming out and especially the volunteers 
that make these community events happen !!!     

Once again thanks to Tom Schroepfer, our social coordinator 



Lendrum Community Programs  
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Ladies’ Coffee Time: 
First Monday each 
month, 10-11:15 am at 

Sunterra Market. For more 
info, please call Dorothy  
(434-3732)  

 

 
Lendrum Badminton: 
Adult drop-in,  

Tuesdays 8pm, Avalon 
School.  Please contact Lynn Wong 
(438-0517) for more info. 

 

The 22nd St. John’s 
Scouts: Beavers meet 
Mondays, Cubs meet 

Thursdays at St. 
John’s Anglican 

Church located at 11111–57Avenue. 
Call  Tom Schroepfer: 432-0910 

Sparks, Brownies, 
Guides and Path-
finders For girls ages 
5-18 Call 435-5068 or 
email rainbowval-

ley.guides@hotmail.com for more 
info Join anytime - always accepting 
new girls in all levels! 

Blue Chair Tai Chi 
Mondays, 7- 8:30, Malmo 
Hall Thursdays, 7- 8:30, 
Lendrum Hall.  Sorry, we 
do not offer beginner 

classes. If you know the 108 
move set, please join us in practicing 
at an intermediate level.  Call 
Kathy, 435-0738. 

      Malmo Preschool 

Bright friendly envi-
ronment with creative, 

caring teachers. Parent 
co-operative playschool for 3 and 4 
year olds. Located in Malmo School 
4716-115 Street. For more informa-
tion or to register please visit us 
online at www.malmopreschool.com. 

 
Line Dancing every 
Thursday from 10:00 – 
11:30 am at Lendrum 
Community Hall. Ex-
perienced instruction 

supplied by Jim & Shirley New...For 
Info contact Don or Rita at 434-
5885 
 

Lendrum Pottery 
Group:   
Please call Joy Schaut           

(434-1997) for info. 

Please contact Joanne Leicht at 
780-435-1574 or 

Programs@lendrumliving.com  
with any ideas for possible 

new programs  

Programs Committee 
 
Anyone interested in joining a 
Book Club 
Knitting Group 
Crochet Group 
Sewing Group 
 
In addition we are looking at putting 
together special nights and pro-
grams that would cater to specific 
interests…. 
 
If you have any ideas please call 
Joanne Leicht at 780-435-1574 & 
make sure to complete the Resident 
Survey found in this edition. 

 

Lendrum Pottery Group 
Christmas Sale 

 
 
 
 

Saturday December 5, 2009 
10:00 am – 2:00 pm 

Lendrum  Community League Building 
11335 – 57 Ave 

 
 

Pottery for all occasions and  celebrations, to suit all tastes. 
Decorative and Practical, Oven ,freezer and microwave safe. 

Complimentary Coffee 



New Soccer Coordinator 
Required for Lendrum 
 
Are you interested or involved in youth soccer, and looking for a way to volunteer in your commu-
nity? Lendrum Community League is seeking someone to take over the position of Soccer 
Coordinator. If you're interested, please contact Paul Shelley at soccer@lendrumliving.com, 
or 780-430-8576 

2010 Budget Town Halls  -
  SHOW UP TO MAKE SURE THE 
RIGHT TAX HIKES AND BUDGET 
CUTS ARE MADE! 
 
 
Tuesday December 1 
7:30-9:30 pm 
Ward 5 
Riverbend Community Hall 
258 Rhatigan Road East 
Hosted by the City of Edmonton 

Volunteer Piano Player Wanted 
for Lendrum School Events 

 
Lendrum School and the Lendrum Handchime and Choir Ensemble is looking for a piano player! 

 
If you have some free time and would like to share your talent we need you. 

 
Your talent would be needed for occasional school events and to accompany the choir when they per-

form at neighbouring Senior Citizen residences. 
 

Please contact Mrs. Catherine Stout at  
Lendrum School 780-434-3588 
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Bulletin Board  

Reminder for Dog Owners…. The Drypond / Athletic 
park is a on leash area.  We ask that all walkers please 
keep pets off of the playing fields as per city bylaws. 
Keep dogs on or near walking paths at all times. 
Thank you from our kids that use those areas... 

 
St. John’s 22nd Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, 

and Venturers 
Want to say a big  

THANK YOU 
For your generous contributions in our Fall Bottle Drive 

Lendrumliving is looking for material...if you have an 
idea of something you would like to see here or on our 
website please forward your thoughts to newslet-
ter@lendrumliving.com 



News from EFCL 
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THE GROCERY BAG 
The Grocery Bag� is a new grocery delivery service offered by Edmonton Meals on Wheels. The Grocery Bag is a 
convenient and reliable way for seniors or homebound individuals to have groceries delivered when getting to the 
grocery store is difficult. There is a minimum order of $15.00 and a service fee of $5.00 for each order. All 
orders must be prepaid by cheque or cash (in person) or credit card (by phone). Grocery orders may be placed by 
phone and delivery will occur the following week. For more information on the Grocery Bag program call Edmon-
ton Meals on Wheels at 780-429-2020 or check our website at www.mealsonwheelsedmonton.org. 

FRONT ROOM FORUM DISCUSSION GUIDE 
WHAT IS A FRONT ROOM FORUM? 
It's an innovative way for you and your friends, neighbours and/or service or-
ganization to participate in the public consultation process for The Way We Live: 
Edmonton's People Plan. Invite people to your home, a coffee shop or any com-
fortable gathering place and discuss Edmonton's people services and how those 
services will help make Edmonton one of Canada's most livable cities. Send in the 
results of your discussions and they'll be used to inform the creation of The Way We Live: Edmonton's People 
Plan. 
 
How can you participate? 
Step 1—Set the date for your Front Room Forum 
Step 2—Invite your guests. Send them to: www.edmonton.ca/TheWayWeLive for background information on Ed
 monton's People Plan. Ask them to view the videos, read the Who We Are report and look over this Disc
 ussion Guide. 
Step 3— Hold your Front Room Forum. 
 � Discuss and answer the questions in this Discussion Guide. 
 � Record what you and your friends think are your key points either electronically on this form (save it    
 to your computer) or print it off. 
Step 4—Send the completed Discussion Guide to us: Email:   
 TheWayWeLiveEdmonton@gmail.com 
 FAX: 780-425-4615 
 Mail: The Way We Live, c/o Strategy Plus, 
 9608 – 100 Street, Edmonton Alberta, T5K 0T6 
 Drop Off: Edmonton City Hall, Main Floor, Citizen & New Arrival Information Centre 
 
Why hold a Front Room Forum? 
 Your views about Edmonton's people services will be used in the creation of a 10-year plan that will guide 
the City of Ed monton's investment in the people services and programs that contribute to Edmontonians' 
health, safety and well being.  Hosting a Front Room Forum is your opportunity to gather members of your ser-
vice organization, community, friends, family or neighbours to talk about what's important to you when it comes 
to the people services that add to your quality of life in Edmonton. To find out more, go to: www.edmonton.ca/
TheWayWeLive that they need, especially housing, as well as public transportation, recreation, education, festi-
vals, and so on. important for ensuring Edmonton is a desirable place to live and visit. 
 
Thank you for considering hosting your Front Room Forum and sharing your thoughts with us! 



Fall / Winter Page 5 



Page 6 Lendrum Living 



Page 7 Fall / Winter 

 



Page 8 Lendrum Living 

Survey-Page 1 of 4 
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By Tamara Stecyk 
Resource Development Assistant 
Edmonton’s Food Bank 
 
What does hunger mean to you? It’s a subjective word with many complex issues and meanings. Edmonton’s 
Food Bank plans to explore this issue through a new interactive project. 
Expressions of Hunger is an online photo, poetry and short prose contest, bringing awareness to five elements 
or categories of hunger: physical, emotional, spiritual, mental and environmental. The event was launched on 
Oct. 22 during Edmonton’s Food Bank’s annual Harvest Luncheon fundraiser. 
“Edmonton’s Food Bank is starting this new initiative because there are so many aspects of our community that 
are affected by different elements of hunger and we want to trigger discussions for change. We feel we have 
done a great job of serving hungry people since 1981. We want to raise awareness while continuing with our 
mandate,” said Marjorie Bencz, CM, Executive Director of Edmonton’s Food Bank. 
“If you have an appetite for creative change, express yourself through Edmonton’s Food Bank’s Expressions of 
Hunger.” 
The idea for the contest was inspired by National Hunger Awareness Day (NHAD), which occurs the first 
Tuesday of June. The mission of NHAD is to tell the story of food banks and the people helped by them. The 
goal is to raise awareness about the solvable problem of hunger in Canada. 
Expressions of Hunger is an eight-month awareness campaign, providing photographers and writers until March 
31, 2010 to submit their work. During April 2010, the photos, poetry and short prose will be posted online for 
the public to select the top three entries from each 
category. Winners will be notified on May 3, 2010 and an 
exhibition of their work will be launched at an Edmonton 
gallery on June 1, 2010. Edmonton’s Food Bank is 
working with a few local galleries to rotate the exhibition 
at different locations throughout the month of June. 
 
“The contest is open to the public and we hope people will 
be inspired by the categories. They can look beyond 
the literal definition of hunger. For example, how the 
environment is being challenged, what people yearn for 
spiritually, how is hunger shown emotionally?” said Bencz. 
She added people may be looking for a creative outlet to 
voice social change and reduce food insecurity. 
“Having a different medium – visual and written – can 
produce various interpretations of hunger. Once those 
interpretations are seen online, we hope that it will moti-
vate the public to become innovative, discuss solutions 
and act on them,” said Bencz. 
Meanwhile, Edmonton’s Food Bank still sees the physical 
element of hunger every day of the year. 
“Hunger in our community isn’t going away. Our numbers 
have increased by 71.5 per cent in March 2009 from 
2008. Forty per cent of our clients are children,” she 
said. 
For more information on Expressions of Hunger or how to 
donate to Edmonton’s Food Bank, visit 
www.edmontonsfoodbank.com. 



Page 13 

A 'deep green' vision for U of A's south campus 
Potential showcase for Expo 2017 
 

By Sheila Pratt, Edmonton JournalNovember 12, 2009 
A new urban village with electric vehicles, water recycling and energy made from biomass are 
elements of a 
"deep green" vision for the University of Alberta's south campus that could be showcased in Expo 2017. 
Those recommendations come from a panel of experts with the U.S.-based Urban Land Institute, a think-tank 
and research group, that visited the city in October at the invitation of the U of A and the province's energy and 
environment departments. 
The institute's proposals, obtained by The Journal, say south campus provides a unique opportunity to build a 
"leapfrog" green project to establish a model for sustainable living for the province-- one that goes far beyond 
building energy-efficient buildings and recycling garbage. 
By 2017, in time for the World's Fair, south campus could, for instance, convert from natural-gas heating to 
using biomass fuelstock to eliminate greenhouse-gas emissions. Expo 2017 could be run entirely on a district 
heating system that with a zero-carbon target, uses renewable energy and runs local vehicles on biogas made 
from garbage in bio-digesters on campus. 
On request, the institute will assemble a panel of experts--architects, developers and planners-- to visit a city 
and offer "independent, candid advice" on large land-use projects, explained Alex Rose, president of ULI in Los 
Angeles and a senior vice-president of California-based Continental Development Corporation. 
Rose, chair of the eight-member panel that came to Edmonton, said the university's idea was to look at south 
campus as a model of sustainability on all fronts: heat, transportation, buildings, etc. The job of the panel was to 
see how that vision could be accomplished "in a meaningful way," he said in a telephone interview from Los 
Angeles. 
"It is left to the sponsor (the U of A) toaccept-- or not--our findings," he said. 
"Our fondest hope is they use the panel as a jumping off point...that it does not sit on a shelf," Rose said. 
Alberta Energy is keen to move ahead on the sustainability agenda and south campus, "its own small 
community," offers a great opportunity, said Goldie Edworthy, who works in the department's small energy 
efficiency office. 
"We were quite pleased and we want Alberta to do some leading-edge stuff," said Edworthy, who also attended 
the five-day event last month. 
Officials from the University of Alberta were unavailable for comment. 
Rose said the eight experts talked to about 50 people from business, government and the community, toured the 
city and south campus. He declined to discuss the specifics of the panel's recommendations made in a 
presentation at the end of the week. A final report is being written. 

Be Idle Free 
A Minute or Less is Best is the message encouraging Edmonton motorists to turn off 
their car’s engine if they think they will be sitting idle for more than one minute, ex-
cept in traffic. 
The new campaign is starting small but it’s hoped that through the City’s partnerships with schools, and by 
providing information to local community leagues, the program will help motorists understand that idling for 
more than a minute is not only harmful to the environment, it also wastes gas and is damaging to car engines. 
 

Information provided by the Alberta Motor Association (AMA) shows that not only does idling harm car en-
gines through the build up of water condensation and fuel residue, but that idling a car to warm it in the winter 
is not even useful since parts like the transmission and wheel bearings only warm with driving. 
 

Be Idle Free: A Minute or Less is Best. Check out more information at www.edmonton.ca 

Fall / Winter 
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Christmas Show and Sale 
Jeff Allen Gallery 

 Strathcona Place Senior Centre 
10831 University Ave. 

 

December 1, 2009- December 23, 2009 
 

Reception December9, 200 
 

The Christmas Show and Sale will feature several of the artists who exhibited at the Jeff Allen Gallery 
throughout 2009. Come and meet the Artists at their Reception from 6:30 to 8:30 PM. The Art will include 
paintings, fibre art, wood work and pottery. Everyone is welcome. Come and enjoy some exceptional pieces. 

Pick up some reasonably priced yet unique Christmas gifts. 
Best viewing hours 11:30 AM-1:00 PM and 3:00-4:00 PM 
Centre open Monday through Friday, 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Call 780-433-5807 



Classifieds & Help Wanted 

Need Landscap-
ing, yard work or 
snow removal? 
Call TJ at 780-265-5943 
 

Looking for a dog walker 
for 3-4 days per week 
for my puppy. 
Please contact Stephanie 
780-468-7626 
 

FREE  dog & 
cat groom-
ing,  call for 
evening & 
weekend appointments 
780-934-8986 
limited number of free 
bookings available. 
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NEED AN ELECTRICIAN? 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Call Rob - Master Electrician at 780-433-3837 

For all your electrical needs. 

Diamond Shine 
Cleaning 

 

Melanie Frattinger  
(780-465-3538) 

 
 
 

Small Office cleaning / Post construction clean ups 
General / basic cleaning / Spring / Fall cleaning 

Move in / Move out / Blinds / Walls /  Bi-weekly  
 

(In business since 1991) 

 

This Space Available… 
Put your ads here to reach over 700 homes! 

Fall / Winter 

MINKA Sweater Sale/Open House 
 
Come  see  beautiful hand knit sweaters, shawls, scarves  from   
women’s cooperative in Bolivia,   poorest  country in South American. 
Pure alpaca / pima cotton.  ALL PROCEEDS return to knitters. 
 
THE GIFT THAT GIVES BACK ! 
 
Saturday December 5th, 2009 
Windsor Park Community Hall, 11840-87 Ave.  
9 a.m- 3 p.m. 
contacts -  Linda 436-5732, Bev 433-3206. www.minkhasweaters.com 



Advertising in the Lendrum Newsletter:  
No charge: classified ads from Lendrum residents, ads from non-profit organizations benefiting the Lendrum area. Paid ads: all other ads – 
business card $10; ¼ page $20; 1/3 page $30; ½ page $40; full page $80 (sizes are approximate).  Most Mac or PC files usable, please allow 
enough time to verify your file is print ready . Payment to be made to Lendrum Community League (POBox 4570, T6E 5G4) Edm, Ab.  Note: if 
you ever have a problem with the delivery of an issue of Lendrum Living, please contact Catherine, our Distri-
bution Coordinator, at 436-7179. ( Dist. Of 750 Newsletters each month)Note: Deadline for the next 
issue is the first of that month.  Distribution Begins mid month. Submissions can be sent to newslet-
ter@lendrumliving.com….. Back issues can be found at our web site. 

Find us at 
www.lendrumliving.com 

Community League Meetings 
1st Monday of each month, 7:00—9:00 PM 

At the hall 

Lendrum Community League   
 

2009-10 Executive & Contacts 
 
 

President:     (Vacant) 
Vice-President:   (Vacant) 
Past President:   Brent Shaben              (780) 438-8052 
Treasurer:     Dale Somerville (780) 434-1032 
Secretaries:     Ami Brodribb &  
       Brendan Marlatt  (780) 433-1678 
Programs:     Joanne Leicht    (780) 435-1574 
Building Rentals:   Nigel Davidson   (780) 434-0135 
Casino:     Gord Okamura    (780) 435-2973 
Civics:      Gail  Faurschou   (780) 436-4361 

              Gary Yaskowich  (780) 432-1029 
       Mike Kuntz    (780) 438-4818 
Memberships:   Jacqui Krahn    (780) 438-3916 
Newsletter/Web:  Lauren Guhl    (780) 438-8226 
Newsletter Dist.  Catherine Stout  (780) 436-7179 
Member at Large  Tom Havlas     (780) 432-4577 
       John Porter    (780) 438-1896 
       Kate Ryan    (780) 436-5431 
       Ron Grelowski    (780) 465-7079 
Soccer:     Paul & Amber Shelley   (780) 430-8576 
Social:     Tom Schroepfer  (780) 432-0910 
Volleyball:     Lance Adamson   (780) 438-9168 
Ice Rink:     Gary Goulden      (780) 450-0927 
Athletic Park:  Harvey Guhl    (780) 438-8226 
Lendrum Sign:   Luke Falkenstein  (780) 431-0752 
Neighborhood Watch: Sharon Kapty    (780) 437-2212 

   Carol Allen    (780) 434-1294 
 CRC Rep (City of Edm)  Kate Russell    (780) 496-5915  
 
 

Check www.lendrumliving.com for a list of email addresses  

Community League 
Membership 

 
 

Valid through August 31/11 
Complete this form and mail it with 

your cheque ($25.00 or $10.00—Seniors) 
(payable to Lendrum Community League)  

 

Jacqui Krahn 
11235 58 Ave. 

T6H 1C3 
 

Or Call 780-438-3916 
 
 

Your membership card and receipt will be 
mailed or delivered to your home. 

 

Thank you for your support !!! 
 

Name: ___________________________ 
 

Address: _________________________ 
 

_________________________________ 
 

Postal Code: ______ Phone: __________ 
 

Email: _____________________________ 
 

Number of Adults in household:    ______ 
 

Number of children in household: ______ 
 

Number of skate tags required:    ______ 
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A Celebration 
Place 

If you need a location for your fam-
ily party or office function, consider 

renting our Community Hall.  
 

Available to all league members  
residing in Lendrum. 

Please call Nigel Davidson 
 at 431-0752 


